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	REQUEST & OUR RESPONSE: Please can you provide the following under the Freedom of Information act 2000:
• The number and type of inpatient mental health wards managed by your organisation (e.g. 2 older adult inpatient wards, 1 PICU, 3 acute inpatient wards etc)
OUR RESPONSE: 

Inpatient ward type

Number

Psychiatric Intensive Care Unit (PICU)
2
Older Persons Mental Health (MHSOP)
4
Adult Mental Health
6
CAMHS
1
Rehabilitation
3
Forensic Low Secure
1
Eating Disorder (ED) - Adult
1
• How many patients have been enterally fed on these wards, by quarter, since January 2023. 
OUR RESPONSE: From our preliminary assessment, we estimate that compliance with your request would exceed the appropriate costs limit under section 12 of the Freedom of information Act 2000, currently £450, as we do not centrally record the information being requested and this would require a manual review of patient records to determine.   However, rather than refusing your request in its entirety we are providing information where it is reasonable to do so; please see below number of patients commenced on an NG tube:
Quarter 
Number of patients within CAMHS/ED
January -March 2023

3 
April – June 2023

2

July-September 2023

2

October -December 2023

3
January  – March 2024

2

April – June 2024

5

July – September 2024

4

October – December 2024

1

• How many of these patients were detained under the Mental Health Act 1983. 
OUR RESPONSE: 

This information is exempt under S40(2) of the Freedom of Information Act, as it may be possible to identify individuals and disclosure would, therefore, breach data protection principle(a) due to the small numbers.  S40(2) is an absolute exemption and, as such, we have not carried a public interest test. 
• How is enteral feeding recorded on the electronic patient records, for example RiO and ePMA?
OUR RESPONSE: On the patient electronic patient record (EPR), SystmOne.
• If no patients were enterally fed on inpatient mental health wards within the last 24 months, is this because of an exclusion criteria, i.e. if this treatment was clinically indicated would a patient be transferred to a different setting? If so, what is the rationale for this please.
OUR RESPONSE: Enteral feeding has been supported on the CAMHS and Eating Disorder wards. Within Mental Health acute, forensic, PICU and MHSOP wards the patient would be transferred.


